Academy of Medical Education Scholars

November 20, 2009

Minutes
Present: Helen Amerongen, Paul Gordon, Kevin Moynahan, Naomi Rance, Marc Tischler
Furrow Awards

Our recent experience administering the Furrow Awards program and the new AMES Grants program was discussed. Although the Furrow Awards program was an improvement over previous years, both programs could be improved. Two teams were appointed, to report at the January meeting, to recommend improved recruitment/advertising procedures and selection/scoring criteria: for Furrow Awards, Jack (captain), Naomi, Marc, and Paul Standley; for AMES Grants, Doug (captain), Kevin, Helen, and Paul Gordon.

Faculty Development
Paul Standley’s suggestion for a bi-campus May 12 (3-4:30) faculty development workshop entitled “Teaching Pearls of Wisdom,” presented by Academy members, was endorsed unanimously. Paul will canvass the group for participants and ideas.
Concerns
Concerns were expressed about the lack of involvement by some members in Academy activities. The monthly meeting time may not work for some; Paul Standley will survey Phoenix members about this, and Jack will survey Tucson members. However, a significant number did not respond in the Furrow/AMES process, even by email.
